MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF LITTLE CAWTHORPE PARISH COUNCIL
A Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Restaurant, at The Royal Oak, Little Cawthorpe on Wednesday11 March 2020.
PRESENT:-
Chairman 

Cllr Graves
Vice-Chairman
Cllr Grist (ELDC)
Cllrs: 


Mrs Poppleton  
Also Present:

Cllr Ms Parkin (LCC) Cllr Leyland & 2 Parishioners.
1. Apologies – None.
2.
Minutes of Last Meetings
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 8 January 2020 were approved and signed.
3.
Reports
Best Kept Village Competition (BKVC)
Cllr Mrs Poppleton advised that the competition had been cancelled this year. Item to be removed from Agenda.  
Cemetery Working Group

The Committee noted that the Jubilee Group had completed the removal of the old hedge and put in new yew hedging. The boundary fence has been erected by the adjoining Parishioner and the District Council had refunded the Planning Application Fee. The Church had written to the Clerk regarding the work completed at St Helen’s Church, and she would respond to them shortly.
Legbourne Community Centre Group

Cllr Mrs Poppleton reported that they had met on 10/03/20 and Easter Bingo would be held on 20/03/20.
Speeding, Traffic & Highways Issues/Police Matters
The Vice-Chairman reported the pot-holes continued to be a problem and that he and Cllr Mrs Poppleton had posted countless reports. Cllr Ms Parkin had met with new Highways Divisional Manager (Russell Crockford). There is also a new Chief Executive (Debbie Barnes).  Clerk suggested sending a recorded delivery letter, Cllr Grist suggested social media. Cllr Ms Parkin is having a meeting with Highways Officer and if this was not fruitful, then the Council would decide on what action to take. Keep reporting items to “fix my street”. Dr Ward (Parishioner) had kindly written in advising that she had also been contacting Highways regarding the various pot-holes and problems within the village that required action, and this was very much appreciated.
4.
Clerk’s Report 
– None.
5.
Planning – None received.
6.
Correspondence

ELDC – Electoral Register Update, Clerks & Councils Direct Magazine and Broxap brochure – all noted. Dr Ward letter – noted in item 3 Speeding.
7.
Accounts

The statement of Income and Expenditure was noted which met the Council’s approval. 
Lynx Outdoor Projects (Jubilee)-Hedging work
£2975.17.
Clerk’s Salary

£283.40

All accounts were received and agreed for payment.
8.
Business

Co-option of Councillors 

The Clerk reported that there had still be no interest for co-option to the Council, and that this would remain open for the next Meeting.
Projects

The Committee was awaiting quotes to come in for the various projects (Footpath at end of beck and re-grouting to slabs around pond), prior to agreeing any timescales. It was noted that the dead tree on Buston Lane is the County Council’s responsibility, not property owners. It was noted that the person who carried out work on Village Signs had retired and Cllr Grist would, with assistance from other Councillors who were available, clear out weeds from pond ion next few weeks.
9.
Matters for Discussion 
The Committee had received comments about the rabbit population, but this was a matter for individual parishioners.
10.
Date of Next Meetings

Wednesday 6 May 2020 at 7.00 pm.

Meeting closed 7.55 pm.
Chairman/Vice-Chairman ....................................Date ........................................

